

FULCRUM

The year that was – June 2021 to April 2022

The pandemic continued to haunt. The restrictions were slightly relaxed, and so we began hesitantly to make plans and schedules to begin all work anew.





Across the year, while the world was still battling with covid, vaccines, disasters on one hand, people were equally determined to put their best put forward and pick up from where they had left their lives!

At Sattva, we geared up to work with all protocol and regular disinfection services, majority of

students offline and a couple of them still online – our celebrations of festivals and birthdays surfaced. We found joy in just being with near and dear ones around us.





We took the next step and planned for a day long trip to Deccan Trails. It was a trek worth remembering and taught us many valuable lessons.

October NIOS exams were offline and it was a good to see our students go about preparing for exams in the usual way. The joy doubled at receiving 100% results.





We now looked at a Sports meet, and what started off as an informal plan, turned out to be an absolutely well organised and well executed sports day – Thanks to Mr. Chary for heading the event. It was a day where in no one lost and every one won!







It was a relief to say goodbye to 2021 and welcome 2022 with renewed hopes and prayers.





The first quarter went in hectic preparations for the April 22 board exams. Around 14 students had to be guided for various subjects between secondary and senior secondary courses.





We could not let go off our Annual parents day event – Back again at Boston Living, with music and dance, skit and mime, speeches and book readings (the all time favourite Black Beauty), juniors and their entertainment, yoga, delicious eats, amazing parents, charged and energetic performance from students, delightful dance from Om sir, and much more. In a short time, students put their best foot forward and showcased their skills. The rehearsal was equally thrilling and enjoyable.







While seniors prepared for their boards, the juniors wrote tests and exams in all their learnings through the year and made the teachers very proud by their performances.





Summer of May 2022, saw a rush of main school students looking at working on their subjects and brushing up their online school learnings. These were students who needed Sattva to transit before they restarted offline schools. Sattva was happy to cater to their individual needs.





We teachers made time for a day out at Alankritaa totally unplanned but a marvellous day out full of fun, games, eats, photos!









June 2022 began on a formal note and fresh plans were made for the year, all the while awaiting the results of April 22 exams. 14th June, late evening was exhilarating, when results flashed online and all of our students had come out with flying colours. There was joy sky-high and gratitude in plenty.



And so, we move on, all set and ready to face the year with our team of teachers and students. Some students who have passed out (we wish them the best life can offer) and those who have joined us with loads of trust.

"One child, one teacher, one book, one pen can change the world" – Malala Yousafzai

At Sattva we hope to be agents of this change – Much thanks to the community of parents and well wishers in helping to make this possible.



Meenakshi